CHAPEL HILL PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION

200 PLANT ROAD, CHAPEL HILL, NORTH CAROLINA 27514 VOICE/TTD: (919) 968-2784 • FAX: (919) 932-2923

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Foy and Council

FROM:

Andrea Rohrbacher, Chair, Parks and Recreation Commission

RE:

Street Fairs Review Committee Appointments

DATE:

November 21, 2002

At its November 20 meeting the Commission voted unanimously (8-0) to appoint the following members as its representatives on the Street Fair Review Committee:

- Terry Blalock
- Paul P. Caldwell
- Pam Hemminger
- Terri Tyson

In addition, the following members agreed to serve as alternates in the event that an individual listed above is unable to attend a Street Fair Review Committee meeting: Pete Schwartz, Diane VandenBroek, and Andrea Rohrbacher.

The Commission also reviewed 13 applications to serve on the committee voted unanimously (8-0) to recommend that the Council make the following appointments to Street Fair Review Committee:

- Neighborhood representatives (2): Fabian Farrington, Joe Herzenberg
- Downtown Commission (1): Robert Humphreys
- Downtown Merchants (1): Mildred Council
- Downtown Churches (1): Rickie Howard
- Street Fair Artist (1): Edward Lebetkin
- Street Fair Entertainer (1): Greg Bell
- Street Fair non-profit organization (1): Sarah Hearn Fallin

The Parks and Recreation Commission voted to forward these recommendations, with voting as follows:

For Andrea Rohrbacher, Chair Pam Hemminger, Vice Chair Terry Blalock Paul A. Caldwell Paul P. Caldwell

Against none



Pete Schwartz Terri Tyson Diane VandenBroek

The Commission voted 6-1 to appoint Christy Moore to fill the remaining Downtown Merchant seat with voting as follows:

For Andrea Rohrbacher, Chair Terry Blalock Paul A. Caldwell Paul P. Caldwell Terri Tyson Diane VandenBroek Against Pete Schwartz

The Commission declined at this time to recommend appointment of the remaining individuals whose applications were reviewed (H. J. Mickey Ewell, Don Gaddo, Julie Jennings, and Lynn Knauff) due to concern with the overall lack of diversity of the individuals whose applications it reviewed. We strongly encourage the Council to continue to accept applications to fill the remaining seats (one representative from a downtown church and two Chapel Hill residents at large representatives) at its December 9 meeting.

We thank you for the opportunity to make recommendations regarding appointment to the Street Fair Review Committee.